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PRESIDENT MESSAGE 

July/August 2020 
 

   I guess I cannot put off any longer writing the President’s Massage as the Newsletter needs to get to the printers and be 

mailed soon.  In this ever-changing world, a day can make a difference and maybe a day could bring some good news.  I will 

try not to dwell on the Covid-19 and the political unrest in our country.  This will only raise our blood pressure and we do not 

need that.  I will try to stay focused on how these current events affect our Chapter. 

   First of all, we hope our members and their families are well health wise.  This is serious, and I think at this point, if we are 

lucky enough not to be sick, we know some people who are or who have been.  I will not bore you with the reminder to wash 

your hands and wear a mask in public, but I would recommend this would be a good time to ask someone “higher” than any 

of us to help and guide us through these trying times. 

   The last normalcy in our Chapter was at our January meeting.  It was a beautiful day and we gave out checks to deserving 

organizations from the profits of our successful 2019 Truck Show.  We had up-beat discussion about the coming year and our 

2020 Truck Show.  Life was Good! 

   Our March meeting at Matt Pfahl’s was cancelled because there was talk that it was not good for older people to gather.  

Many people were disappointed as visiting Matt’s garage is always interesting.  Our May meeting was to be at Topland Farms 

in Roxbury. By then, the State guidelines did not allow for any gatherings for any reason.  Believe me, you missed a great 

place and Dudley missed sharing his collection with you.  For the first time ever, our annual Brooklyn Truck Show was 

cancelled.  There are no events planned at the Brooklyn Fair Grounds until future notice and State Law forbids large gatherings 

like those that we attract at our show.  It seemed as though everywhere we turned, life was put on hold in an effort to stop 

the spread of this virus. 

   Now for some good news, the Nutmeg Chapter is financially sound and can weather this year without our major fundraiser.  

Our past officers were very conservative and always planned on having a cushion in case of a bad year.  The Brooklyn Fair will 

hold our deposit for our 2021 Truck Show. And so, we look ahead to our 2021 Truck Show. 

   As I write this, we are planning to have our July 12 meeting at Rob Coutu’s Truck Country.  We are within current State 

guidelines with having a meeting of less than 50 people; but we will have to wear masks and try to maintain our social 

distance.  To avoid any health or legal problems, we will not serve food at this meeting.  Rob and Vanessa are very 

disappointed, as they enjoyed doing the great spread they put out and that everyone enjoyed.  We will have pre-packaged 

cookies and snacks as well as bottled water and soda.  If you could bring your own folding chair that would be great, but if 

you cannot, that is fine.  If you are not feeling well, have a fever or are not comfortable attending under these circumstances, 

please stay home and be safe.  We will look forward to seeing you at a future meeting when things return to our old normal. 

   ATHS National had to cancel the National Truck Show & Convention in Springfield, IL.  Because of this first time ever 

happening, National made the bold decision to have a Virtual Show.  There were no direction booklets written on how to do 

this.  They were thrown into the pool and had to learn how to swim then.  The results weren’t perfect, but it showed what 

team work can do under adverse circumstances.  Many parts of the Virtual Show were a learning experience for the ATHS 

staff and leaders.  As ATHS members, we learned that in the comfort of our homes, we could see what happens at the National 

Convention & Truck Show.  Many of our members have never been to a National Show and maybe they should give it some 

serious thought for 2021 in Harrisonburg, VA.  We should be thankful for their efforts and the long stressful hours they put 

into making the best of a bad situation.  

   With all that has gone on in the last few months, I have learned that “communications” are important.  Without 

communication, we don’t know what is going on.  I tried my best to relay information from National to Nutmeg members 

with all the fast happening changes that were taking place because of the cancelling of the National event.  I hope some got 

this information and took advantage of it.  Maybe some our younger members can invite some our older members over to 

watch the National Convention & Show on YouTube or the ATHS Website.  While older-folks are not fond of computers, I 

think they would make exception to see 1400 old trucks, interesting seminars and awards presentations.  Don’t forget the 

refreshments!   
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   When I was washing the winter dust off my truck, I said to myself: where are you going?  There’s nothing going on!  Maybe 

a ride just to give it a work out!  In our “Events” section there are still some shows that are “on” (as of now) later in the 

season.  Call them before driving the distance……… 

   Looking forward to seeing you all in July.  Stay Well, Stay Healthy! 

Don Arnauckas, President 

NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON July 12, 2020 at Coutu’s Truck Country, 1535 West Main Street, Willimantic, CT 

Business meeting will be begin at 2PM. Rob says to come early for the 50-cent tour to see all the changes at Coutu’s Truck 

Country!  Members are always encouraged to bring their trucks to line up in front of Coutu’s. Light refreshments will be 

provided.  Due to CT Guidelines, we must wear masks or face coverings and practice social distancing.  Contact Rob at 860-

423-6004 or Don at 860-274-4758 if you have any questions.  Bring your own chair if you have one handy! 

Directions:  US Rt. 6 or CT Rt. 66 are good choices if you are coming east or west.  Coutu’s is located on the west side of 
Willimantic one-quarter mile north of Rt. 66 or half mile south of US Rt. 6 on CT Rt. 32. 
Coming from the north just take Rt. 32 to Willimantic.  You will not miss it because there will probably be something 
interesting out front. 

 

LONG RANGE PLANNING FOR OUR CHAPTER 

NUTMEG COMMUNICATIONS    

On the subject of “communications”, the Nutmeg Chapter could use some improvement in this area. As I mentioned earlier, 

these last few months have been a challenge.  We have had more changes in plans and information to get out on short notice 

that ever before.  WE NEED TO UPDATE OUR INFORMATION as to how best to reach you in these changing times.  When I try 

to contact members, this is what I have encountered this year: 

Of 170 members, I have 42 e-mail addresses; some come back as undeliverable which means I have incorrect information. 

      Some people do not answer their phones 

      Some phone numbers are no longer in service 

      Some people do not have answering machines 

      Some people no longer have landlines, they use cell phones only and we do not have that information 

In this day and age, I think we have more than 42 members who have access to e-mail.  If you wish not to be contacted, we 

will honor your choice.  We need to work on a “One Call Now” system sooner rather than later; and at the very least, we need 

to update members information.  Research the “One Call Now” system to make it easier for the next President.  

Membership Chairperson 

We are still looking for a member or (possibly a spouse) to fill the Membership Chairperson position. Duties include the 

receipt of new member and renewing member applications, updating the current membership roster and getting the 

membership payments to the Treasurer for deposit into the Chapter’s bank account.  Some computer experience is helpful 

but not necessary. The membership chair reports the status of membership at each meeting, and identifies delinquencies to 

the president. This is an ideal position for the spouse of a member.  Tom Bachand, our treasurer, has been doing double-duty 

for two years and it is time to lighten the load.  Please consider this position to maintain our Chapter’s goal to remain healthy 

and growing. Give Tom or Don a call today and discuss your options for this important position. 

2021-2022 PRESIDENT 
After careful consideration and as I have stated previously, it is my desire to relinquish the position of President of the Nutmeg 
Chapter.  As with Tom, I have been doing double-duty for the past two years and feel it is time to get new blood in the 
Chapter.  I am content being the Editor of your newsletter, if that is your desire.  So that being said, we are in search of a 
President for the upcoming two-year term.  We need someone with new ideas and new enthusiasm who would like to take 
on the challenge of leading the Nutmeg Chapter.  There are plenty of individuals willing to work with our next president, BUT 
we need someone to step up and take on this position to maintain a healthy and growing Chapter.  Give it some thought; 
perhaps you may be just that person.  Contact any officer to discuss this opportunity. 
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Since our 2020 Brooklyn Show was 

cancelled, here is a selection of pictures from the 

2019 show.  Last year’s show had a record 

number of participants and thanks to Rich 

Cwirka, we have these excellent photos to enjoy. 

The entire membership thanks Rich for capturing 

a Nutmeg memory. 
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Diamond T Sales Bulletin  May 21, 1958 
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2020 ATHS NUTMEG CHAPTER CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Due to current COVID-19 situations, we have made every effort to check the websites or contact 

individuals concerning the status of the Events listed below.  The information listed is based on 

the information that was available on June 11, 2020.  We strongly advise that you check the status 

of the events BEFORE you make travel plans.   

JUNE 28 ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Annual Truck Show & Flea Market, Brooklyn, CT - CANCELLED DUE TO 

COVID-19   

July 11 & 12 ATHS Long Island Chapter 19th Annual Show, Riverhead, NY - CANCELLED DUE TO COVID-19   

JULY 12 ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Meeting at Rob Coutu’s Truck Country in Willimantic, CT.  Business meeting 

at 2 pm. You are encouraged to bring your truck and come early to see what is new at Coutu’s Truck 

Country.  Due to CT Covid-19 Guidelines, we must have masks and practice social distancing.  Contact Rob 

Coutu at 860-423-6004 or email at rjcoutu@coutus.com   

July 18 &19 Zagray Farm Museum Summer Show & Swap Meet at the Zagray Farm Museum, 544 Amston Rd., 

Colchester, CT from 7AM to 4PM. Admission $5; Vendor Spaces $25.  Contact George @ 860-639-1213 or 

Karl at 860-334-2838.  www.ZagrayFarmMuseum.org                                                                       

July 18 & 19 Owl’s Head Transportation Museum Truck & Tractor Show, Owls Head, Maine (Per the website 

Museum is closed until further notice) 

July 19  ATCA Uncle Sam Chapter 17th Annual Antique Truck Show ,Washington County Fairgrounds, Greenwich, 

NY   CANCELLED DUE TO COVID-19       

July 31-Aug 1 3rd Annual Gear Jammer Magazine Truck Show, Brimfield Winery & Cidery, 35 Main Street, Brimfield, MA. 

Contact Bob at (508) 212-9998 or find them on Facebook or www.gearjammermagazine.com 

July 31-Aug 2 Northeast Rock Busters Diggin’ & Dozin’ Show - Concord, NH. CANCELLED DUE TO COVID-19       

Aug 1 ATHS Green Mountain Chapter Antique Truck Show, Chester, VT. CANCELLED DUE TO COVID-19       

Aug 6-9 21st Annual National Brockway Truck Show at CNY Living History Center, Cortland, NY. CANCELLED DUE 

TO COVID-19       

Aug 16 ATCA Mid-Hudson Chapter 17th Annual Truck Show - New Paltz, NY  CANCELLED DUE TO COVID-19       

Aug 22 ATCA Granite State Chapter Old Truck Meet at Feather Airport, Deering, NH from 8 AM to 4 PM. Please 

contact Larry Smith at 978-360-4486 for more information. 

Aug 30 ATCA Bay State 19th Annual Show at the Bolton Fairgrounds, 3817 Bridge St., Lancaster, MA Sunday Only 

  8AM to 4 PM.  Please note new location. Contact Jen Santucci at 508-768-5997 for more information 

Sept. 6 ATCA Northeastern Pennsylvania Chapter 30th Annual Antique Truck Show & Flea Market  at the Harford 

Fairgrounds, Harford, PA 8 am to 4 pm. Fun for the family.  No truck registration fee. 

SEPT TBA ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Meeting to be announced at a later date 

Sept 13 ATHS Pine Tree Chapter 3rd Annual Truck Show, Topsham Fairgrounds, Topsham, Maine.  Details to 

follow (Alternative Rain Date is Sept. 20) Contact Jamie Mason at 207-949-1360 

Sept 19 Annual Friends of Autocar Show & Luncheon, at the Goshen Fire Hall, West Chester, PA. More information 

will be available later. Contact Ted Goldsborough at 610-667-0629 or 610-529-6931 or 

goldsborought@gmail.com 

Sept 19-20 ATHS Mohawk Chapter 31st Anniversary Antique Truck Show at Saratoga County Fairgrounds, Ballston Spa, 

NY. Contact Herb @ 518-424-3083 or Jeff @ 518-371-8881 or visit 

https://www.facebook.com/HudsonMohawkATHS 
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Sept 20 Wishes-on-Wheels Convoy at Rentschler Field, East Hartford, CT.  Truck registration opens at 6:30 am, $25 

registration fee.  Convoy leaves at 9:15am.  Rain or Shine.  Visit wishesonwheels.com for further details. 

Sept 27 ATHS Metro Jersey Truck Show, Skylands Stadium, 94 Championship Pt., Augusta, NY.  Contact Tom 

Amaducci at 973-687-8833 or George Petrask at 862-241-9237 or www.vintagetrucksofmetrojersey.org 

Oct 3 & 4 Zagray Farm Museum Fall Festival & Swap Meet at the Zagray Farm Museum, 544 Amston Rd., Colchester, 

CT from 7AM to 4PM. Admission $5; Vendor Spaces $25.  Contact George @ 860-639-1213 or Karl at 860-

334-2838.  www.ZagrayFarmMuseum.org 

Oct 11 ATHS Pioneer Valley / ATHS Classic White Group, Westfield Airport, Westfield, MA. More information to 

follow when it becomes available. 

Oct 17 Double D Living History Farm Annual Open House, at Dudley Diebold’s, Roxbury, CT  CANCELLED DUE TO 

COVID-19       

NOV TBA ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Annual Thanks Giving Dinner Meeting with election of officers. 

Disclaimer:  This list is compiled from a variety of sources, therefore it is wise to call and confirm dates & locations. 

We strongly suggest that you verify information before traveling to a listed event. 

Refer to “WHEELS OF TIME- THE ROUTE GUIDE” for all other ATHS events. 
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NUTMEG FOR SALE & WANTED SECTION 

 
FOR SALE – 3 Trucks 

 
 

 
 

 
For more information on these trucks that are for sale, 

call 203-980-0699. Located at Strollo’s Towing Service on 

Route 10 in Cheshire. 

 

 

FOR SALE   

 
1977 KENWORTH K-100  444 Cummins, 15 Speed 

Overdrive, 3:70 Rears. Suspension, Drive Line, Brakes & 

Drums, Steering Box, A/C, Engine, Trans and Rears. 

Original Like New Interior.  Everything Works Tires Like 

New. 

Also 

2001 Great Dane 50 FT Reefer - Newer unit  

$60,000 for Both.  Located In Florida. Contact Bill at 941-

928-7573.  

 

 

FOR SALE 

 
18 FT 16 Cubic Yard Dump Body – No Hoist cylinder, No 

Cables or Brackets for Lift Arms. Set up for Exhaust to 

Heat Body.  $3,000. Located in Watertown, CT - Contact 

Lynn Dayton at 860-274-2998 

 

 

FOR SALE 

1964 CHEVY C-50 DUMP TRUCK, 283 V-8 with 4-Speed 

Trans and 2-Speed Rear End.  Needs restoration.  

1965 CHEVY C-60 DUMP TRUCK, 283 V-8 with 4-Speed 

Trans and 2-Speed Rear End.  Needs restoration.  

 $450 for the pair. Contact Ray at 860-712-4602.  
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FOR SALE 

 
1955 Fruehauf 34 Ft. Flat Bed Trailer - Torsion Spring 

Tandem, Good Tires and Brakes, Metal Floor and 

Headboard. Really good shape. Asking $1,000. Contact 

Rob LaPlante at 860-214-9839 

FOR SALE 

 

1967 DODGE WRECKER- 413 V-8 Engine, 5 speed Trans 

with 2 Speed Rear End. Holmes 600 Wrecker Body. Needs 

Restoration.  Make an Offer.  Call Dave at 860-205-9761   

 

FOR SALE 

 
VINTAGE MACK B & R Models 4” Chrome Exhaust Pipes 

3’ Tall with Bell. Brand New Never Been on a Truck. 

A few available $350 each includes shipping in USA.  Call 

Jon at 860-709-3322 

 

FOR SALE 

 
1948 FRUEHAUF DUMP TRAILER  Cam & Roller Hoist. 20” 

Tires $1,000 OBO. Located in Springfield, MA.  Call Jay or 

Tim at 413-737-3114 

 

FOR SALE 

1973 FORD F-700 DUMP TRUCK, V-8 with 5-Speed Trans 

and 2-Speed Rear End.  Needs restoration Reduced to 

$400. Contact Ray at 860-712-4602.  

 

FOR SALE 

1942-1945 WILLY JEEP PARTS. Fenders, Hoods, 

Windshield, Radiator and some Engine Parts.  Located in 

Chapin, CT.  Call Lee at 860-617-6445 

                                                                                   

WANTED 

Left Side Door for 1986 AUTOCAR DK64FT  Call Lance 

Violette 680-676-0411- Farmington, CT 

 

WANTED:  LEFT-SIDE WOODEN DOOR FRAME for a 1946 

Autocar. Please contact Tom Holcombe @ 860-673-1936 

 

WANTED: 

COMMERCIAL CAR JOURNALS FROM 1945 to 1957 

Will Buy or Trade Duplicate Copies for Same Years. 

John Montville at (845) 462-6469 Noon & Evenings    
 

WANTED 

Looking to BUY a MARTIN ROCKING Fifth Wheel.  
Contact Jay at 413-737-3114 
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WANTED 

 

Looking for a Used dump Body similar to the one 

pictured above.  13 feet Long, with sides 2 to 3 feet 

high.  Contact John Brody at 203-266-4421  

 

Many of our members pay their 

Annual Dues at the Brooklyn Truck 

Show. Those who have not paid by 

August 1, 2020 will be dropped 

from membership. We do not want to lose you, so 

mail your dues today to Tom Bachand at 108 

Harrisville Road, Woodstock, CT 06281.   

 
Beware of Scam Emails aka Phishing 
Please disregard and delete any emails that appear to be 

from officers of the Nutmeg Chapter asking for gift cards 

for any charitable causes.  Our officers would NEVER email 

any such requests.  JUST DELETE IT. 

 

Please NOTE: If you are running a FREE AD in this section, 

it would be appreciated if you notify me as to the status 

of your ad…..Thank You—Don 

 

 
FREIGHT HAULERS 6 is the latest in the Series of Golden 

Age of Trucking in Photos by Don Arnauckas.  82 Color and 

Black & White Photos from 1930’s thru 1990’s. Mid-West 

Private Fleets and large companies like Roadway and 

Yellow. Send Check or Money Order for $35 plus $7 

postage for each book ordered to:  Golden Age of Trucking 

Publishing, 14 Avalon Ave., Oakville, CT 06779-2002.  

Other books in the Golden Age of Trucking in Photos series 

are also available.  Contact Don at 860-274-4758 or 

dwatrans@sbcglobal.net 
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NUTMEG Chapter Website is ON the ROAD 
The Nutmeg Chapter Website is up and running – Have you 

checked it out yet??  Now more than ever we need 

electronic media to keep members and the public 

informed about the Nutmeg Chapter. AND we need to 

spread the word to those interested in old trucks, new 

trucks and trucking history.  Check it out today. 

https://www.nutmegchapteraths.com 
and look us up on Facebook at 

https://facebook.com/nutmegATHS  

 

 

Congratulations to the Winner 
Nutmeg Member George Fiebe, Patchogue, NY 

From the Archives 

New York Truck Exchange May 1981 Issue 

 

 
First truck I ever owned & when I sold it I doubled my $$. 

I wonder where it is now..hope not the scrap yard!  
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FROM THE EDITOR’S LOG BOOK   

CARES & CONCERNS 

*Ken Miller & family wishes to thank everyone so much for the outpouring of sympathy and well wishes during their time 

of sadness and loss of Daisy - wife, soul mate, Mom, Step-Mom and friend. 

*Our deepest sympathy is extended to Art and Betty Jay on the passing of Art’s mother.  Elizabeth Alice Jay died on May 

27 at the age of 104 years.  Alice is survived by 3 sons, 10 grandchildren as well as great grandchildren & great-great 

grandchildren.  

*We extend our deepest sympathy to Denis Yaworski on the passing of his 81-year old brother Jimmy who lived in New 

Jersey.  A resident of a nursing home for the past 4 years, he died due to Covid-19. 

*Our thoughts and prayers go out to Tom and Patty Bachand who lost several family members and friends to Covid-19.  

This has been a difficult time for everyone.  

*We extend our sympathy to Nutmeg Members who may have lost a friend or family member to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

*Richard Laiho reports that he is feeling much better, is back to work full-time and looking forward to our July meeting.  

*We send wishes for a speedy recovery to Lance Dimock on his upcoming surgery.   

 

 

 

GOD BLESS AMERICA 
  

Nutmeg Chapter of the American Truck Historical Society Membership Application 

***2020 MEMBERSHIP DUES are payable NOW *** 

$15 per Year - Mail to Membership Chairperson, Thomas Bachand, Nutmeg Chapter-ATHS, 108 Harrisville Rd., 

Woodstock, CT 06281   Phone: 774-230-3553 or E-mail Tom at tbachand@charter.net 

Make check or money order payable to “Nutmeg Chapter ATHS” 

 
IS THIS A NEW MEMBERSHIP_________________________   RENEWAL__________________________                         __    

NAME ______________________________    _____                                                                                                ___    ____    _                               

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________________________                                                                                            _ 

MAILING ADDRESS    __________                                               ________________________________________     __   ___  

CITY ___________________________________     ________ State ____   ________Zip/Postal Code      ___     _ _     ___  

Email_________________________________________       _ (Only Used For Important Notifications & Newsletter, if requested.) 

In what form do you wish to receive The Steering Column?     Hard Copy     _____    E-Mail ____       Both ________                    

Phone Number (________) ________ ______________      _     Cell Phone (___      _) _            _                     ________                

Are you a Veteran?        Yes         No____                                      

IF YOU OWN A TRUCK (S) ENTER INFORMATION HERE AND ON AN ADDITIONAL SHEET if necessary:  

MAKE _________                              _____MODEL ______                              ______YEAR____       ____  

NUTMEG CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN TRUCK HISTORICAL ESTABLISHED IN 1983 PUBLISHES THIS NEWSLETTER.   EMAIL: dwatrans@sbcglobal.net 

                                             ATHS BYLAWS STATE THAT LOCAL MEMBERS MUST ALSO BE A NATIONAL MEMBER IN GOOD STANDING.        
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